
Upcoming Meetings & Events 
We have resumed in-person 
meetings at ñThe Sourceò in the 
Admiral Theater. Meetings for each 
month are currently scheduled for 
the 2nd and 4th Thursdays, a social 
time at 12:15 and the meeting with 
program at 12:30 p.m.  Email 
announcements will be sent. 
 

Kiwanis Calendar: Check off 
the dates on this list so you 
donôt miss any of our Kiwanis 
meetings or events. 
May 6-June 10: Eastside Baby 
Corner Diaper Derby. (See 
Projects and last page). 
May. 12: Red Vest Club 
Meeting The Source;  Program 
Joe Morrison, Kitsap Economic 

Dev.. Check your email. 
May 14: Help Stamp Out 
Hunger Food Drive (your letter 
carrier food drive) Call 360-479-
6188 to sign up. 
May 19: Round Table Parade 
Briefing. The Source Noon 
(See article on parade from 
Chris F.) 
May 21: Armed Forces Day 
Parade. Get family and friends 
to help and sign up now. 
May. 26: Regular Club Meeting 
The Source. Program TBD. 
Look for email announcement. 
 

June 16: Pinewood Derby West 
Hills STEM Academy 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Officers  2021/ 22: 

President : Kate Wilson  

President Elect: Aly Rotter  

Secretary: Patti Peterson  

Treasurer: Tim Lavin 

Past President: Liz Gross 
2021/2 2 Board Members:  

Chris Funke  

Linda Steussi 

Sunny Wheeler  

Roger Zegers  
 

Advisors:  

Builders Club:   Mountainview 

Middle School  Advisor s TBD 
 

Key Club: Deann Irish  & 

Darroll Clark  
 

Bennett Memorial Trustees:  

Liz Gross 

Carol Sue Bar ker 

Roger Zegers  
 

 

Club Website:  

bremertonkiwanis.org  
 

Send information and 

pictures of program events , 

projects,  and socials  to  

Roger Zegers   
 

Newsletter:  

Send club news and event 

photos to Patti Peterson  
 

Facebook:  

Kiwanis Club of Bremerton  

Administrator ð Aly Rotter  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   
 

 

 

 
  

Kiwanis  Club of Bremerton Newsletter  ð May . 2022 

  

In this issue:  
Page 1 - List of Club Officers, 
a Kiwanis Calendar and 
Whatôs Happening 
Page 2-5 Messages from 
officers; inspirational Quotes, 
Humor for the Month; Our 
Club Service Projects, ñWhat 
Have Members Been Doing?ò, 
Photo album.  
Page 6-7 ï Diaper Derby 
Project 

Whatôs Happening? 
 

We have a full calendar of 
events in May and itôs ñAll 
Hands on Deckò. We have been 
very fortunate to have some 
wonderful lunches, some made 
for us by members and others 
catered.  I hope you will join us 
at these meetings to hear about 
lots of important events coming 
up. Looking forward to spring 
and some great service to 
community children!  

Patti P. 

Kiwanis empowers 
communities to improve 

the world by making 
lasting differences in the 

lives of children.  

 

 



From Your President:  
 

(editor comment) Kate and Greg are on a deserved vacation. She asks that you come to the May 12th 
meeting to catch up on plans because we will be busy in the next few weeks. 
 

Elections:  Elections are coming up for the 2022/2023 year.  Aly will be looking for your help to make 
her year as Kiwanis President successful.  More information to come at our May meetings.  
 

Bremerton High School Key Club: Key Clubbers are looking forward to the end of the school year 
and big plans.  Hopefully they can give us a report at a coming meeting and tell us about their end of 
the year picnic. 
 

Bennett Memorial Scholarships: Liz G. and committee want to remind you that their scholarships 
are open to family members. The information/application can be found at thewashboard.org . Apply 
now, closes om May 15th.  Contact Liz for more information.  We look forward to a report on this 
yearôs selections later. 
 

Volunteer Opportunities:. Join with the Bremerton community to support the Letter Carriers Food 
Drive for their return to the annual collection of food from mailboxes MAY 14.  You can contribute 
with a donation of food, money or service through the Bremerton donation hub at the Bremerton 
Foodline.  Bremerton Backpack Brigade can always use a few helpers. Their 2022 location is at 
Naval Avenue Elementary and the have openings for packing, transportation and other duties to help 
provide food to hungry children over the weekends. Contact Myra at this email address to volunteer 
bremertonbackpackbrigade@gmail.com 
Kitsap Homes of Compassionôs Executive Director Scott Willard spoke at the Feb. 24th meeting. 
They are looking for volunteers for various tasks. He can be reached at 541-480-5187 or 
scott.willard@KitsapHOC.org for more information if you werenôt at the meeting to hear about their 
programs for low wage earners housing. 
 

Inspirational Quotes of the Month:  This monthôs inspirational quotes come from some 
philosophers and contemporary people to give us food for thought...  
 

ñWhen weôre young sometimes we can question whether weôre doing something that matters.  We 
canôt change the whole planet, but we can inspire people around us and hopefully, this will inspire 
others.ò  Leo Lanna (researcher, conservation, biologist & Nat. Geo Explorer) 
 

ñOnce you replace negative thoughts with positive ones youôll start having positive results..ò  Willie 
Nelson 
 

ñBe thankful for what you have; youôll end up having more. If you concentrate on what you donôt have, 
you will never have enough.ò  Oprah Winfrey 
 

ñA life spent making mistakes is not only more honorable, but more useful than a life spent doing 
nothingò.  George Bernard Shaw 
 

A Little Humor for your day! . SMILE, ITôS FREE AND MAKES YOU AND OTHERS FEEL 
BETTER! (Thanks to Rob and a few friends for some humorous items). 
 

ñWhen is it bad luck to have a black cat cross your path? When you are a mouse.ò 
 

ñWhy did the cat buy a computer? So it could play with the mouse.ò 
 

ñWhy did the turtle cross the road? To get to the Shell station.ò 
 

ñChild: ñMy teacher canôt read my handwriting.ò 
Parent: ñThatôs bad. Write more clearly from now on.ò 
Child: ñBut then sheôll find out that I canôt spell.ò 

mailto:bremertonbackpackbrigade@gmail.com
mailto:scott.willard@KitsapHOC.org


 

Kiwanis Club Projects:  
DIAPER DERBY: We chose to enter into the competition for the Diaper Derby held to benefit the 

Eastside Baby Corner. The need is great and we will be joining the Gig Harbor club in supporting a 
great cause.  See more information on pages 6-7. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
ARMED FORCES DAY PARADE:  FROM Chris F. 

Uncle Sam Needs You!! for marshaling the 75th Armed Forces Day Parade on SATURDAY MORNING 

MAY 21st. It's a great ALL -HANDS, SATISFACTION GUARANTEED, Event that truly honors our 

fabulous Armed Forces personnel and their families. 
YOUR HEAD COUNT /COMMITMENT NOW IS VERY IMPORTANT ! 

If you havenôt already signed up on the sheet at meetings, please confirm to chairperson Chris Funke if 

you Will or Won't be there for the parade, and if you will attend a Special Training/Brown Bag 12:00 pm 

Meeting at the Source on Thursday May 19th. Contact Chris by text or cell to 360-710-1110, or email him 

at jcfunke4@gmail.com. Friends and family are highly encouraged and welcome to come, just add them 

to your confirmation. Should anyone not be able to attend the May 19th meeting, Chris will get the 

appropriate information to you. There is an optional Lions Breakfast at 7:00 am on Saturday, and most 

of the Marshalls attend prior to heading out to the staging area on 6th at 7:45.  You should be finished by 

11-11:30, unless you opt to ride in our Kiwanis float or Kiwanis golf cart as the last unit in the parade, 

which takes another 30 minutes. 

 

What have our members been doing? 
Sunny W. has painted a lovely jacket for granddaughter Poppy and finishing two child sweater 
projects donated from a senior at Pinewood Manor.  Thanks for the help! 
Darroll C. shared his recent European vacation with us at the April 27th meeting.  We all enjoyed a 
vicarious taste of their cruise, windmills,museums, and his Belgian chocolate adventure!  
Kim B. Is planning her garden and looking forward to better weather; We feel the same way, Kim. 
Myra B. BBB has applied and been accepted as an entry in the Armed Forces Day Parade.  
Congratulations to her and her volunteer team; we will be there to get you started! 
  

Looking back brings fond memories of the service and fun our club 

has enjoyed. The faces change, but we still persevere in service to 

our community and especially to the children of Bremerton!  

Celebrating 100 years in our community!  

 

Details on donations of cash or di apers and 

wipes are at the end of this newsletter . If you 

want general information you can look at 

www.babycorner.org/diaper -derby . We are 

registered under our business name òKiwanis 

Club of Bremerton ó.  Pickups and delivery of 

diapers and wipes will be arranged or you can 

bring to meetings. You can also u se the online 

catalog for cash donations.  See pages 6 -7 

mailto:jcfunke4@gmail.com
https://eml-pusa01.app.blackbaud.net/intv2/j/0C551B35-F2E2-4212-8C56-7CABF075BF96/r/0C551B35-F2E2-4212-8C56-7CABF075BF96_8d6a9ce2-6a4d-4946-bff1-bc92a4c5f855/l/86EEB37A-06AD-4E66-B853-665195E867D7/c
http://www.babycorner.org/diaper-derby


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

To see some of your photos of Kiwanis events 
here, submit the photos digitally to Patti P. and 

Roger Z. so they can be included on the website 
and in the newsletter.  Thanks for sharing 

Photo Album:  

 

 

Right: Stuffing plastic Easter eggs.  
Below: Those eggs were really small and 

the candy was pretty big. 

NOTE: Just a few recent memories 
and a little fun at meetings. If you 

have some digital photos you could 
share, please contact Patti P. 

 
 

Below Left: Packing the gift 
pouches and the assembly line team 

smiling because we are done.  
Below right: Our gifts to the 

Bremerton Backpack Brigade kids. 
Toothpaste, toothbrush, and a 

plastic egg with candy 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Our meal hosts for the April 
14th lunché great pulled pork 
sandwiches and Mac & 
Cheese with bar cooky dessert 

Thanks Liz and Kim. 

 

 

Left: April 14 Guest, Emily Randall; 
District 26 Washington State Senator. 
Below: fielding questions from 
members 

 

Left: Basel Switzerland, as 
viewed from the river, was the 
start of Darrollôs river cruise. 
Below: Belgian chocolate 
served in a cup and so Yummy; 
ask Darroll. 

 



EBC Diaper Derby 2022 - Information 
 
The Diaper Derby is a competitive race to collect diapers for babies. Our local branch 
is Eastside Baby Corner West Side. EBC ï West Sound located in East Bremerton: 
Contact Melanie Magnenat to coordinate a visit to your local center for children in need 
 

Our entry is part of the ñPreaknessò group.  Whether you are a front-runner or a long 
shot, you can give kids what they need to be healthy and to thrive. Join EBC in helping 
kids beat the odds, giving them what they need for a healthy start in life, and parents 
what they need to take care of their family. 
 

OUR HORSE IS ñKIWANIS CLUB OF BREMERTON. 
 

THE STARTING GATE:  Enter the starting gate on Friday, May 6th! Weôll count collected diapers, 
plus bonus donations (read on to learn more!), each Wednesday through Friday, June 10th. We ask 
that you begin purchasing donations of diapers from the catalog no sooner than May 2nd. 
 
Earning Points: Earn points per package (or box) of diapers collected, based on the number of 
diapers: All Sizes count and there are points for Monetary Donations. When your Team Captain turns 
in the donations each week, the online total will be updated along with any donations made through 
the EBC Catalog. Diapers ordered through the Giving Catalog are delivered directly to EBC ï itôs a 
convenient and reduced contact way to be a part of the Diaper Derby. it is important to note your 
horse (business or organization) name so points can be earned for your team! See next page for 
more information.  
 

Team Captain: Patti P, Team Captain, can answer your questions.  Call at 253-225-3393 or see 
information at club meetings  
 

The struggle to provide enough diapers is apparent from data showing how much Americans spend 
on them per year. Each child uses 10 to 12 diapers per day on average. Families right here in our 
community experience diaper need every day.  
 

Although 30% of the kids assisted by EBC are 6 and older, and no longer need diapers, they still 
need underwear and pants to be clean, healthy and ready to play and learn. New underwear for 
girls or boys will be welcomed and earn points too. 

 
Come to the May meetings and get more information.  When in doubt, bring a cash donation and we 
will take care of that tricky stuff.  
 

Thanks for thinking of our community children in need!!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 



 

 

EBCôs Giving Catalog 
  

  

A quick and easy option  to 
reach  reach that  bottom line     

Find our Giving Catalog:   

https://gooddler.com/Wishlist/10349   

Å   
Add the diapers youõd like  

to buy to your cart by using  
the arrows to select the  

quantity and then hitting the  

orange  button on  

the right for each selection.  

  

Å   

To make any changes to  

your cart, select  My Cart  

  

in  

the top right corner of the  
web page. When you are  

ready to make your  

  
purchase, select the blue  

Checkout  button.  

  At check out, please put in the name of the    

business or organization competing in the   

Diaper Derby.  This is needed to assign points!   

Å   You can also make changes to your cart  

by clicking the  # items    next to òtotal    

ordersó above your selected diapers.   

Å   After entering the business/organizationõs  

name in the Campaign Code box,    

continue to the payment section and    

enter your billing information to complete  
your purchase.    

*  
Diapers purchases after 5pm on Fridays will  

be added to the following week.  

  
Questions about the Giving Catalog?  

please contact Katie Gatto at:  

  

425.605.8920  or katieg@babycorner.org  

  

https://gooddler.com/Wishlist/
https://gooddler.com/Wishlist/10349

